## **ETJ Meeting**

## May 15, 2018

Meeting was called to order by President, Chad Forcellini at 7:30 p.m.

Minutes from April were accepted by Dave Spochart and Terry Hall

**Treasurer Report:** Chad gave Matt's treasurer's report; the balance stands at: \$23,880.77 with the baseball uniforms paid for and equipment. We need to pay for the dirt for both fields and the guns- once the tickets all go off this week. Motion to accept the treasurer report: 1st Kurt Lecorchick 2nd Tim Spicher.

**Members Present**: Amy and Chad Forcellini, Terry Hall, Gary Sechrengost, Kurt Lecorchick, Tim Spicher, Jon Serenko, Dave and Nicole Spochart, Jerrid Nixon, and Lisa Hessler. Jim Fisher, Chuck Dawson and Heather Shepherd.

We had an awesome Opening Day. We raised and sent a check \$700 for the Grove Family. It was great to have the teams playing all on one day. It was also a great a day the concession stand. We will continue with a Saturday Opening day in the future as was voted upon.

## **Fundraisers Report:**

Gun tickets were due April 16<sup>th</sup> along with uniform pick-up. All of the tickets were returned except for 5 from Nate Hill, who quit. We had our 3rd winner tonight. Winners may choose between the gun or money. We will pay gun bill once all winner have claimed their guns.

Our next and last fundraiser will be the All Star Tournament. July 16-18 is the Machine Pitch Tourney and July 19-24 is 10U and 12U. Jon Serneko and Chad asked for help as tourney directors. Terry Hall, Dave Spochart and Jim Fisher have all stepped up to help out. The dates are a week later- as requested by the supervisors. It should help us bring in money for food without having to contend with the Heritage Festival.

## **New Business**

All Star Tryouts will be on June 2nd. If it is a rainy day- then the tryouts will be on June 3rd.

All parents of all-stars kids are required to work during this time. If they are on vacation at this time, they must pay someone to cover their spot. We need to get shirts picked out and ordered the week after tryouts.

Josh Bracken, TJ and Dylan Bloom have all mentioned that they are available during the tourneys. We will need a field crew also this year. Chad and Jon cannot take vacation time to do it this year.

T-ball All-star pizza party and game will be set for Friday, June 15th. Sam will need help from T-Ball Coaches in making this happen.

We voted to give nice medals out this year for T-Ball Players. T-Ball Coaches need to check spelling of each player and give Amy by June 1. If a player has quit- we need to know.

End of the year Party- June 10. Ebensburg Pool for all softball and baseball families. We will be serving the same food this year- but more of it. Soda, Water, Fruit and Veggie Trays along with Chips and Cupcakes.

Chad mentioned creating a budget for the remainder of the year for softball and baseball. It would be a 50/50 budget- so that each group could use the money has they felt most needed for the group. Baseball is thinking of getting a side by side for the need 200 lb drag. Softball is looking to put in a second field- as they got the go ahead from the township. If the second field is added- we will need many volunteers to get this job done in house to keep costs down.

This weekend we plan to get gravel delivered to both fields were it is needed. Volunteers are welcome.

I need clearances turned in ASAP!

Next meeting is in June.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 by: 1st Nicole Spochart 2nd Terry Hall